Minutes March 2009 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


March 11, 2009
Time:


9:00 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

John Burt

Bob Broadhurst 

Allen Jokinen
Steve Mills
Deborah Osborne
Tom Pendleton

Stephen Phillips
Bruce Cohen

Absent:

Erika Alperin



Stephen M. McMullin



Space Issues.  Deborah Osborne has been in contact with Ed Cochran of GSA to get certain space issues resolved.  She will be meeting with him regarding painting, carpet shampooing and cleaning.  At this time, it is uncertain how much help we will be able to obtain from GSA.
The broken mirror will be replaced.  We will put in an insurance claim.

Treasurer’s Report.  The Board discussed a draft Treasurer’s Report that Steve Mills had earlier distributed by email.
Membership Report.  The Board reviewed Bruce Cohen’s Membership Report.  At present, there are 610 members.
Equipment.  Treadmill repairs have been moderate.  This could likely increase as the treadmills (and other equipment) become older.
Due to low use and to save floor space, some of the intermediate weights will be eliminated.  Bruce will explore the possibility of purchasing an accessory rack.
Biggest Loser Contest.  This contest will start again on 3/18/09 and will run for 11 weeks.  Participants will have to be members of the Center.
Health Fairs.  The Center will take part in two upcoming health fairs: HHS on 4/1/09 and the Health Unit on 5/27/09.

Defibrillator.  In order to comply with a State law, the Center recently purchased a defibrillator for $1,502.22.  It will shortly be installed.
Web Site Enhancements.  Geraldo Salazar is presently working on two projects for the Center: web email (almost finished) and conversion/revision of web site (will make site easier to update/revise).

Revision of Center By-Laws.  Copies of the by-laws were distributed.  John Burt will lead an effort to update our by-laws.  Board members are welcome to submit suggestions for changes to John.

Funding for Center.  The Center is always looking for additional sources of funding.  Members’ agencies may be able to assist.  Federal agencies are in a continuing resolution.  The budget was just signed.

Staffing.  Bethany will be leaving in two weeks to take a full-time job at another fitness facility.  The Center will miss her.  The Board discussed how to replace her and her classes.  Can the other staff pick up her hours and her classes?  
Bruce has firmly reminded the staff that they should be spending more time on the floor attending to the members and cleaning equipment.

Staggered Dues Schedule.  The Board unanimously approved a staggered dues schedule put together by Bob Broadhurst.  At certain points during the year, the Center will offer reduced dues.  It is an excellent piece of work by Bob.
Respectfully submitted,
Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for March 11th – 9 AM

· New Board Members

· Treasurer’s Report
· Bruce’s Updates (Membership, Equipment, Staff, Contests) 

· Unfinished Business
· Defibrillator & Web Projects (Bruce)

· FY 2010 Rates Policy & Staff Budget (Bob)

· New Business
· Broken Mirror

· Floor or Paint

· Requests for Funding

· Revision of the By Laws 

· Announcements
· Next board meeting – April 8th, 2009 – 9 AM

